

09 July 2009

Jan Filochowski
Chief Executive
Watford General Hospital
Vicarage Road
Watford
Herts
WD18 0HB

Professor Sir Bruce Keogh NHS Medical Director

Room 504 Richmond House 79 Whitehall London SW1A 2NS

Tel: 020 7210 6302

Dear Jan

Thank you for inviting Roger Boyle and me to open the new Cardiac Catheterisation Laboratories on the 24 June.

As a cardiac surgeon, I was extremely impressed by the new facilities that offer enhanced and safer cardiological services to your patients.

In a similar vein, I was impressed with the way you have configured your emergency services both in terms of consultant support and architectural design. I think this is now a gold plated service. I have conveyed my thoughts to Mr Nicholson and I am glad to note that he is coming to visit you in November.

I realise that the journey has not been easy, but there is now growing evidence and a clear consensus among your clinicians that reconfiguring services was the right thing to do, because the new services offer higher quality care across a range of activities.

I wish you all the best for the future.

Yours Sincerely,

Professor Sir Bruce Keogh NHS Medical Director

Email: bruce.keogh@dh.gsi.gov.uk